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CL.FEBRUARY.17

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Christmas Lights Sub Committee held on 16 February 2017 at 6.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, T. Beckett (Chairman) and L. Ridgway.
Also present: Councillor M. Whittle.

Clerk:

Assistant Town Clerk.
1. 
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor J. Beckett and R. Hughes.
2. 
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no interests declared.
3. 
MINUTES
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To agree and confirm the minutes of a meeting of the Christmas Lights Sub Committee held on 27 October 2016.
4. 
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS EVENT 2017
Members congratulated the Assistant Clerk for organizing a fantastic event last year.
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED:

For the Christmas Lights Event to be held on Saturday 18 November 2017.

The Assistant Clerk handed out a statement of recommendations by the lights contractor for members to read.

The Assistant Clerk said she will have to get some quotes for new lights for Queen Street after the damage caused last year.  Electric work will have to be carried out under The Buttercross to connect the new tree lights with the existing electric in order for the lights to come on at the same time this year.

Councillor Aldcroft said he thinks it would be a good idea to contact the resident who puts on a fantastic display at his own home within the town.  He could perhaps attend our next meeting and give Town Council some advice of different types of lights we could have such as projection lighting.

Councillor Ridgway said it would be nice to get the community involved; this resident certainly knows what he is doing and we should also get some quotes for new lights from our contractor for Queen Street and new lights around The Buttercross.
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To contact the resident within the town who lives off Newcastle Road to ask if he would like to attend the next Christmas Lights meeting to help give committee members some advice on new lighting.

For the Assistant Clerk to ask the lights contractor for some quotes for new lighting in Queen Street, The Buttercross and Cheshire Street, new harness and electrical work under The Buttercross.
Councillor Ridgway asked if there has been any negative feedback from the event.
The Assistant Clerk said not that she knew about.
Councillor Ridgway said he understood the positioning of the lights switch on in the middle of the two trees this year but because of the high volume of people at the event he suggested the switch on should revert back into High Street to enable everyone to see and hear the countdown for the lights to be switched on.

The Assistant Clerk said there were worries about using the trailer because of Health and Safety issues getting people on and off the back of the trailer and concerns about people standing too close to the edge of the trailer.

Councillor Ridgway proposed, Councillor Aldcroft seconded and it was RESOLVED:

To have the Switch on of lights on the back of a trailer in High Street this year and to hire safety barriers to facilitate the trailer to ensure Health and Safety aspects are covered.
The next meeting will be held on 16 March 2017 at 6.30 pm.
The meeting concluded at 6.55 pm.
Signed:  …………………………



Date:       …………………………


